
 Florida Department of 

Memorandum                       Environmental Protection 
 

 
TO:             Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
 
FROM:       Melissa Woehle 
 
DATE:        December 11, 2007 
 

SUBJECT:  Closure of Veolia TSD OGC # 07-1779-37-HW

• NWD HW compliance inspection on May 16, 2007 with the following violations: 
o Failure to comply with a Permit condition. 

• Enforcement meeting held August 28, 2007.   

• Short Form Consent Order (penalties only) executed November 15, 2007. 

• Civil Penalty, $4,350 and cost $250 are paid in full. 

• All conditions of SFCO have been met. 

• Recommend that this case be closed. 


	TO:             Michael S. Kennedy, P.G.

